
 

consolidate the headquarters and CSC residence in one lo-
cation that was central to the locations of our chapters and 
alumni. !
An analysis showed that 19 of our 33 chapters were located 
on the eastern seaboard, and 18 are within a 
day’s drive of New Haven. !

CONTINUED ON PAGE 3
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THE MOVE EAST: AN EXPLANATION 
FRATERNITY MOVES ITS HEADQUARTERS AND STAFF TO CONNECTICUT 

By: Peter D. Shore, Union 1977

In June 2015, the fraternity moved its headquarters and staff 
residence to New Haven, Connecticut. The seeds for the 
relocation were planted in November 2011 when the fraterni-
ty’s long-time Executive Director, William Millard, ILL 1980, 
announced that he wanted to retire. Upon the recommenda-
tion of the Succession Committee chaired by Don French, MI 
1953, the Board of Governors engaged an independent out-
side consultant to conduct an internal assessment report. 
The fundamental conclusion of this report was that 
the fraternity needed to stabilize its finances, 
reorganize its office staff, modernize opera-
tions, hire a third Chapter Service Consul-
tant (“CSC”), and improve fundraising efforts 
and results.  The report offered only one 
specific short term recommendation: switch to 
a bi-annual convention as our annual convention 
carries a net cost of about $27,000 annually.  !
While rejecting the bi-annual concept, the board 
recognized that it needed to find other ways to 
stretch its financial resources. After countless 
discussions, the board decided that it would no 
longer outsource the day to day management of 
the fraternity as it had for 40 years, and would
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NEWS&NOTES
RECENT UPDATES FROM AROUND ALPHA DELTA PHI

1: PRESIDENTS TO MEET IN BALTIMORE

The 5th annual President's Summit will be held from January  
8-10, 2016 in Baltimore, Maryland with the help of the Johns 
Hopkins Chapter. Newly elected chapter presidents will 
meet to discuss various issues including budgeting, risk 
management, peer conflict resolution, and a special presen-
tation from our new partnership with “It’s on Us” (more on 
that partnership on page 5).

THE INBOX
LETTERS TO THE EDITOR… 

“I wanted to touch base with you to tell you how much I 
appreciated the time you took to address sexual violence 
prevention. From 2000-2004, I was a prosecutor in 
DeKalb County Illinois which is the home of Northern 
Illinois University.  During my four years in a county which 
housed a college campus, I had the unfortunate occur-
rence to investigate and prosecute a number of sexual 
assaults that occurred on campus. Too many of these 
cases occurred within a fraternity house.  As you men-
tioned, in almost every case, alcohol was involved as 
well…Keep up the great work.” 
-Clinton Hull, Illinois 1990

“I want to thank you for your 
thoughtful and forceful letter in the 
spring Xaipe.”   
-Ted Mullet, Hamilton 1952

“Thank you for your forthright and direct letter 
on sexual violence in the Spring 2015 Xaipe. 
Dealing with sexual assault, as with any crisis, 
the first two steps are acknowledging that 
there is a real problem and demanding ac-
tion…I urge the International and the Board of 
Governors to direct every chapter to emulate 
the Toronto Chapter's program”   
-Terry Shepard, Illinois 1972

JANUARY 8-10, 2016

In June 2015, the Board of Governors hired Peter Shore, Union 
1977 as the Director of Administrative and Support Services. His 
primary role is to manage the day-to-day operations of the fraterni-
ty’s headquarters. Brother Shore has been a executive member of 
the Union Alumni Association for 36 years as well as being a dedi-
cated Eagle Scout while serving as a Scoutmaster for 33 years. 
Peter earned his J.D. degree from Vermont Law School in 1981.

“I just received the online version of 
Xaipe and was very impressed with 
its layout and content. Congratula-
tions.” 
-Bradford Oelman, Stanford 1960
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The new headquarters is a 2,000+ square foot, newly refur-
bished ranch-style home in a residential neighborhood back-
ing up to a forest preserve. The home has three bedrooms 
and three bathrooms with dedicated space for the fraterni-
ty’s office space and archives. To minimize moving expens-
es, two volunteers traveled to Chicago to supervise and as-
sist the CSCs in packing up the office. !
The benefit of these changes was immediate: rent and over-
head expenses have been reduced by approximately 
$30,000 per year. All 33 chapters have been scheduled for a 

CSC visit by the end of January 2016, with some chapters 
getting multiple visits. The relocation “dividend” also enabled 
the fraternity to engage outside speakers for training and 
education at this past summer’s convention and to dramati-
cally upgrade our electronic communications infrastructure. 
While the savings are insufficient to cover a third full time 
CSC, it has enabled the fraternity to extend the contracts of 
our “outgoing” CSCs through the early fall so that all chap-
ters which needed an early visitation to assist with recruit-
ment and/or overall organization and training would be pro-
vided resources for these purposes. 

HEADQUARTERS & RESIDENCE 
21 BYRON PL. 

NEW HAVEN, CT 06515 
Phone: (508) 226-1832 !

MAILING ADDRESS 
PO Box 1832 

Attleboro, MA 02703

HEADQUARTERS (CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1)

ABOVE: The new headquarters and CSC residence in New Haven, Connecticut. 

Bobby Lobe was born and raised in Southern New Jersey, just a short ride over the 
Ben Franklin Bridge from Philadelphia.  He is a recent graduate of Rutgers University 
where he was a double major in Political Science and Criminal Justice.  He was a 
Founding Father of the newly established Rutgers Chapter and also served a term as 
President and New Member Educator. He is also a diehard Philadelphia Eagles fan.

Raised in the suburbs of northern New Jersey, Sam Einhorn’s youth was filled with 
athletic endeavor on the baseball diamond, spending time with friends, and the pursuit 
of happiness in the shadow of Manhattan. Sam graduated from the University of 
Rochester where he studied mathematics. At U of R, Sam was a member of the Men’s 
Rugby team; within the fraternity he served as the risk manager, rush chairman, and 
literary chairman of the Rochester Chapter. He also enjoys music and loves to discuss 
it with anyone who asks.ABOVE: (Left to Right) Newly hired Chapter 

Service Consultants, Bobby Lobe, RUT 
2015 and Sam Einhorn, R 2015. 

BOBBY LOBE, RUT 2015

SAM EINHORN, R 2015
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183RD ANNUAL CONVENTION RECAP 
HIGHLY PRODUCTIVE & EDUCATIONAL LEADERSHIP CONFERENCE

By: Stephen J. Ehrfurth, Minnesota 2006

The annual convention is designed to educate, socialize, and 
network. This year’s event, the 183rd in our history which 
took place in sleepy Hartford, Connecticut, was no different. 
Over the past few years, attendees requested that our 
programming be strengthened to include a broader vari-
ety of topics.  Overwhelmingly, this goal was accom-
plished with this convention. Some highlights of the 
convention included:  !
Dynamic Recruitment Tactics  
Tom Healy, CEO of Launchpoint Solutions, led an 
interactive presentation and small-group discussion 
about how to recruit quality members without sacri-
ficing quantity. This productive exchange of ideas, 
was one of the most well liked presentations by the conven-
tion delegates. 

Risk Management Planning 
As part of our annual programming, the representatives from 

the fraternity’s liability insurance firm presented an infor-
mative presentation about managing risk and how to 
host smart and responsible events.  
  

Ending Sexual Violence 
Katherine Redmond-Brown, Founder of the Na-
tional Coalition Against Violent Athletes led a 

group discussion about how to end sexual violence. !
Valuing Our Rituals & Traditions  
Robert Price, K ’58 gave a demonstration and ex-

planation of our fraternity ritual and traditions. His 
presentation included a live initiation of Richard Scarino, 
Maryland 2015. 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS AWARD 
Billy T. Bronson, MIN 2011

Richard F. Scarino, MD 2015

John P. Kierzkowski, K 1961  
ORDER OF THE SWORD & SPEAR  
Timothy M. Palace, UN 2015

E.O. BLACKMAN AWARD  
(BEST CHAPTER) 
Eliot Chapter


MOST IMPROVED CHAPTER 
Wisconsin Chapter

ANDREW ONDERDONK AWARD  
(BEST ALUMNI ASSOCIATION) 
Wisconsin Chapter

ROBERT MCKELVEY AWARD  
(BEST GPA) 
Eliot Chapter
!

PRESIDENT OF THE YEAR 
Ben McCormick, ALA 2015

G. LARISTON WALSH AWARD 
Robert S. Price, K 1958

JOHN D. ROCKEFELLER, JR. 
AWARD FOR PUBLIC SERVICE 
Katherine Redmond-Brown

Reed Bingham

Hartley Bingham

CHAPTER & ALUMNI AWARDS

ABOVE: Brothers gather for a BBQ at the Riverside Park Boathouse in Hartford, Connecticut. 
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LEFT: Jake Christensen, WIS 2017 (center) receiving the Most Improved Chapter Award on behalf the Wisconsin Chapter from Liam Tripp, MASS 2013 and 
Justin Abrams, MASS 2014.  MIDDLE: Katherine Redmond-Brown, founder of the National Coalition Against Violent Athletes, receiving the inaugural  John D. 
Rockefeller, Jr. Award for Outstanding Public Service from Stephen Starnes, HAM 1980.  RIGHT: Chris McConnville, FSU 2015 and Billy Bronson, MIN 2011. 

LEFT: Roger Knight, PK 1980 giving a brief tour of the Phi Kappa Chapter House.  MIDDLE: Ben McCormick, ALA 2015 (center) receives the President of the 
Year Award.  RIGHT: Alvin Lomibao, R 2009 and Sam Einhorn, R 2015, part of the Rochester delegation, discuss upcoming plans during Tom Healy’s talk on 
recruitment.

HISTORIC NEW PARTNERSHIP 
OUR PLEDGE TO STOP SEXUAL ASSAULT BEFORE IT HAPPENS

By: Stephen J. Ehrfurth, Minnesota 2006

For the first time in the our history, the International Fraternity entered into a partner-
ship with an advocacy group with the hope of bringing a broader understanding on 
the issue of sexual violence. In October, Alpha Delta Phi formally partnered with “It’s 
On Us”, which was launched by the Center for American Progress’ Generation 
Progress - an initiative of the White House. The campaign seeks to engage college 
students and all members of campus communities in preventing sexual assault by 
defining consent, and stopping sexual assault before it happens.  Alpha Delta Phi 
believes that our members are leaders on this issue already as evidenced in the 
Spring 2015 issue of Xaipe but that his partnership will strengthen that commitment. !
According to their website, ““It’s On Us” aims to fundamentally shift the way we think 
about sexual assault, by inspiring everyone to see it as their responsibility to do 
something, big or small, to prevent it. The campaign reflects the belief that sexual 
assault isn’t just an issue involving a crime committed by a perpetrator against a vic-
tim, but one in which the rest of us also have a role to play.” !
Alpha Delta Phi’s role in this partnership is to educate all our members on how they 
can pledge to end sexual violence and raise awareness on their campus and com-
munities. 

To RECOGNIZE that non-consensual 
sex is sexual assault. !!

To IDENTIFY situations in which 
sexual assault may occur.!!

To INTERVENE in situations where 
consent has not or cannot be given.!!

To CREATE an environment in which 
sexual assault is unacceptable and 

survivors are supported. 

I PLEDGE
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John Warren Brookbank, WASH 1949 
Samuel G. Chapman, CAL 1951 
Robert Anthony Dal Porto, CAL 1946 
Lester B. Dean, CHI 1942 
Richard B. Duncan, AM 1951 
Ralph Glen Fisk, ILL 1956 
Philip George Frewer, TOR 1944 
Jeremiah Black Gillette, WMS 1951 
Dr. Marcelllus A. Goff, N 1954 
Charles William Greaves, K 1957 
Walter J. Grill, R 1958 
Phillip Henry Holtkamp, MI 1963 
Ross B. Jasper, R 1963 
Edward J. Jennett, N 1959 
Francis Robert Kitchell, AM 1939 
Dean M. Larson, MINN 1956 
Richard Hayward Leon, WASH 1957 
Richard G. Lundgren, MINN 1953  

Leo B. Matti, CHI 1960 
Herb McGrew M.D., MID 1953 
Andrew J McIntosh, COL 1944  
David F. Miller, WIS 1951 
John W. Murbach, N 1945 
Ruben Edward Pope, K 1970 
Bernard Rudolph Schadler, N 1947 
Hans Martin Schiff, R 1943 
Burton J. Schmidt, ILL 1950 
James A. Schmidt, WIS 1952 

William H. Taylor, D 1950 
Richard W. Wambach, COR 1954 
Frederick A. Webster III, CAL 1964 
Roger T. Wickers, COR 1957 
Thomas Bicknell Young, WASH 1939

NECROLOGY 
Since the publication of our last edi-
tion of Xaipe we have learned of the 

death of:
We’ve come a long way since I last wrote to you before our summer convention. 
As the fall semester comes to a close, I’m happy to report our chapters’ rush num-
bers continue to rise.  Impressive as that sounds, I’m most proud to report that at 

our 183rd Convention granted charters to three new chap-
ters - Alabama, Rutgers, and Maryland. These three new 
chapters showcase our efforts to expand the fraternity while 
reviving chapters that were once closed like Alabama.  With 
the addition of these new chapter, Alpha Delta Phi has the 
highest number of active chapters in our history with 33 
chapters. Many thanks to our Expansion Director Jay Flynn, 
MASS ’85, the office staff and our Chapter Service Consul-
tants. With their constant support, our goal of 50 chapters 
by 2020 is still in reach.  !
Throughout my tenure as President of the Board of Gover-

nors, we have tackled many difficult subjects ranging from preventing alcohol 
abuse, ending sexual violence, and hazing. I have made it a priority to raise aware-
ness on the issues that effect our members. We have focused on providing pro-
gramming that allows our organization to be an advocate for change by partnering 
with marvelous national charities. In the next year, I have challenged the board to 
work on establishing a program to help our chapters deal with mental health is-
sues. Mental health is one of the biggest challenges our brothers face and as na-
tional leaders, we need to be able to provide our members with the resources and 
support they need. !
Finally, in the next few issues of Xaipe, you’ll notice a new effort that focuses on our 
emerging professionals.  The “18 Under 32” feature will highlight our young alumni 
who are making a difference around the world in their various career fields. I’m very 
excited for you to see how our recent graduates are real life examples of Samuel 
Eells’ entire man concept.   !
I look forward to continuing our shared success and I ask you to join me in ap-
plauding the successes of our brothers. Xaipe!  !!!
Stephen W. Starnes, HAM ’80 
President - Board of Governors 
president@alphadeltaphi.org 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
THOUGHTS FROM THE PRESIDENT 

By: Stephen W. Starnes, Hamilton 1980

RECOMMENDED READING LIST: ELIOT CHAPTER ABOVE: William Bennet Heffner, K 1948

ABOVE: John Gould, MINN 1950

Selected by: 
Jack Hoots, Eliot 2017

Selected by: 
Henry Barry, Eliot 2015

SALMON FISHING IN THE 
YEMEN 
By: Paul Torday
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By: Sebastian Mallaby
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Harper Lee, the quiet southern author of To Kill a Mocking 
Bird, wrote The Watchman two years before the publishing 
the story we know so well through the book and the movie.  
Watchman was the first novel Lee sent to the publisher. The 
response was on the order of: “interesting story but I would 
like to see the family from a young girl’s point of view.” !
Back to the typewriter and out came a monumental opus 
we know today as To Kill a Mockingbird. We all read it and 
most of us saw the movie. Most of us look at Atticus Finch 
and see Gregory Peck. He defined the character, a man 
tilting against a racist southern society in the depths of the 
1930’s depression. He defended a black man who was ac-
cused of raping a white woman. With incredible odds 
against his case, he stood tall against a hurricane of racism. !
But that, as they say, is not the end of the story. The first 
manuscript was found, not long after the death of Miss 

Lee’s older sister. Unedited and 
raw, Harper Lee’s wish was, if it 
should ever be published, the 
manuscript not be edited.  !
I loved both books for what they 
are. They examine a white family in 
its struggle to define themselves in 
an integrated world.  !
Many critics disapproved of or 
scorned the Watchman as a rough 
draft and, in the extreme, not wor-

thy of publication. I will not give away the plot line or my 
conclusions. Rather, I wish you would read it with an open 
mind.  My synopsis is roughly as follows: !
The family we know from Mockingbird lives in the poverty 
stricken South amid the depths of the Great Depression, 
during a resurgence of the Klan. Three decades later we 
meet the same family, again from the daughter Scout’s point 
of view, dealing with a collision of realities. Scout lives in 
New York and visits her hometown. She expects Atticus has 
not changed from the parental ideal. Yet, she discovers that 
he is unwittingly has a Gordian choice. To paraphrase Atti-
cus’s words, how can we accept new voters into our 
democracy who have no concept of the importance of the 
vote; let alone, have any understanding democratic 
process? 

These two books are a must read companion set.  In to-
day’s century, there is little understanding of the dilemma 
presented to Southern black and white families. After years 
of clearly defined social strata – how do we integrate? !
Do not read the Watchman for its author’s refined literary 
skill.  Read it as a raw and tender approach to the turbulent 
mid-century struggle. Atticus is not a bigot, just a man 
bound in History and Scout is a young woman realizing that 
her father is human and not the idealized dad we all hope 
for. 

FICTION 
1st: Anna Marina Alcantara

SUNY Plattsburgh 
2nd: Harry Simon

Stanford University 
3rd: Daniel Ruprecht

Stanford University 
NON-FICTION 
1st: Cheyenne Morrin

Brown University 
2nd: Mac Hubbard

University of Washington 
3rd: Alex Schneiderman

Rensselaer Polytechnic Inst. 
POETRY 
1st: Elizabeth “Betsy” Carter

Brown University 
2nd: Kathleen Elizabeth Kelso

Stanford University 
3rd: Zachary Hendrickson

Columbia University !

PHOTOGRAPHY 
1st: Danilo Doche Linhares

University of Chicago 
2nd: Danilo Doche Linhares

University of Chicago 
3rd: David Gilluly

University of Washington 
FILM 
1st: Adrian Cheung

University of Toronto 
2nd: Adrian Cheung

University of Toronto 
3rd: Adrian Cheung

University of Toronto 
MUSIC & LYRICS 
1st: Xhjyl Kelley Gossett

University of Washington 
2nd: Nassor Isom

Binghamton University 
3rd: Sebastian Choe

Columbia University

2015 SELEF LITERARY AWARDS

Michael Dupuis

University of Rochester  
Rebecca Somach

University of Pennsylvania  
John Terschluse

Washington University  

Malavika Krishnan

Wesleyan University  
Daulton Newman

Johns Hopkins University

DANIEL PEARL S ’85 AWARD FOR LITERARY EXCELLENCE 
Anna Marina Alcantara  


SUNY Plattsburgh

SEWARD SCHOLARSHIPS

MANUSCRIPT OR ROUGH DRAFT?  
BOOK REVIEW: GO SET A WATCHMAN IS A WONDERFUL READ

By: Stephen W. Starnes, Hamilton 1980
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OUR HONOR ROLL 
THANK YOU TO ALL OUR GENEROUS DONORS
BROTHERS-IN-ARMS CLUB  
($5,000+) 
Edward Donahue, JH 1968 
Stephen W. Starnes, HAM 1980 !
SAMUEL EELLS CLUB  
($1,000-$4,999) 
Wallis Austin, CHI 1933 
Jonathan Vick, HAM 1964 !
STAR & CRESCENT CLUB  
($500-$999) 
Francis Allen, CAL 1944 
Douglas Braly, ILL 1981 
Stephen J. Ehrfurth, MIN 2006 
Edwin Fierke, MIN 1950 
Robert Gray, CAL 1984 
Lawrence Harbeck, P 1946 
Jonathan Meltzer, JH 1987 
Edward Passano, JH 1965 
John Privat, WASH 1957 !
EMERALD CLUB ($250-499) 
James Anderson, MIN 1969 
Robert Anderson, TOR 1976 
David Bowers, ILL 1959 
Steven Crowe, S 1967 
Nichols Cutting, CAL 1957 
Thomas Dunlap, CAL 1962 
Samuel Eells, Jr., WMS 1957 
Edward Gaffney, HAM 1985 
David Gunther, R 1974 
Steven Haugland, WIS 1972 
Richard Hirsh, MI 1965 
Craig Knutson, HAM 1981 
George Leasure, MI 1954 
Blake Linders, ILL 1982 
Luppe Luppen, S 1964 
Robert Mapel, S 1945 
George Mueller, WIS 1940 
James Peterson, WASH 1964 
Montgomery Pooley, HAM 1984 
Christopher Rezek, LP 1999 
Christopher Rom, JH 1998 
Thomas Schmitt, HAM 1965 
David Sutliff, R 1959 
Joseph Tucceri, COR 2000 
Timothy Usher, MIN 1978 !
ALPHA DELTA PHI CLUB 
($100-249) 
David Adams, JH 1961 
Charles Allison, BRN 1966 
Mehmet Altin, P 1968 
Anthony Anastasia, R 1980 
David Anderson, R 1974 
R Hugh Andrew, JH 1951 
William Armistead, S 1956 
William Arpe, WIS 1968 
William Arthur, COR 1944 
James Baack, CAL 1990 
Richard Baker, WIS 1975 

David Banks, K 1965 
William Barker, MIN 1955 
Douglas Barritt, P 2008 
James Beamis, MID 1977 
Thomas Beckel, MI 1971 
Jack Beem, CHI 1955 
John Beeman, COR 1963 
George Beitzel, AM 1950 
Richard Bleecker, UN 1961 
William Boardman, MI 1961 
Walter Bond, COR 1966 
Leigh Brezenoff, UN 1990 
Lawrence Brown, COR 1956 
William Bulmer, TOR 1958 
Paul Burbine, NEZ 1964 
Hugh Carr, WASH 1961 
Edward Cerny, MID 1965 
Frederick Chaney, WASH 1958 
Curtis Clifford, UN 1965 
Richard Coar, WASH 1954 
Charles Coates, R 1960 
Richard Conde, MIN 1944 
Roy Conrad, ILL 1943 
George Cook, R 1976 
William Coolley, ILL 1975 
Frank Coyle, WASH 1964 
David Craine, K 1975 
John D’Arcy, P 1938 
Donald Dal Porto, CAL 1957 
Douglas Delahooke, CAL 1958 
James Demsey, CAL 1960 
Richard Donahue, D 1948 
Willard Dover, MIN 1952 
Thomas Eastwood, P 1963 
Robert Efferth, MI 1986 
Alfred Elder, MIN 1955 
Otto Enger, WASH 1950 
Charles Erickson, CHI 1954 
Dale Farley, WASH 1952 
John Fisher, COR 1957 
Samuel Fleck, CHI 2008 
Rusty Freeland, ILL 1980 
Stephen Frodey, R 1980 
Bradley Furber, WASH 1986 
James Gadsden, R 1971 
John Gassett, COR 1984 
Jeffrey Gelles, S 1985 
Jack Gerard, VIR 1992 
Gerald Gerndt, WIS 1964 
Thomas Goergen, P 1964 
David Hadlow, PK 1950 
John Hall, MI 1961 
William Hall, S 1955 
Scott Hand, HAM 1964 
David Hanson, R 1959 
David Harden, HAM 1948 
Mark Hauge, WASH 1989 
Albert Herman, ILL 1960 
Ronald Hess, R 1958 
Ronald Hobson, MIN 1994 
Ryan Holliday, ADEL 1991 
Daniel Holmes, COR 1961 
Preston Hotchkis, CAL 1951 

Richard Hough, LP 1982 
Jack Hunter, P 1959 
Rupert Huse, UN 1956 
William Hypes, HAM 1946 
Brook Jennings, K 1990 
Millard Johnson, WIS 1978 
Thomas Kapusta, WIS 1976 
Brenton Kenny, BC 1956 
Joseph Klunk, MI 1978 
Ronald Kolar, N 1959 
Alan Koral, R 1962 
George Kroh, PK 1960 
Richard Lambert, MIN 1963 
David Lochmann, JH 1995 
James Lundberg, WIS 1949 
Robert MacNamee, MASS 1990 
Rocco Manzo, MI 1986 
Thomas Marek, MI 1963 
Michael Mathieson, ILL 1974 
Richard McHarg, R 1975 
Jordan Mersky, CHI 1991 
Eric Mettenbrink, TEX 2000 
Werner Metz, CHI 1975 
John Miller, MI 1967 
John Mills, CHI 1961 
Wayne Moore, MI 1964 
George Morfogen, BRN 1954 
Richard Morrison, CAL 1958 
Edson Murray, ILL 1946 
Kenneth Noack, CAL 1952 
Bradford Oelman, S 1960 
Clifford Olson, MIN 1969 
Roger Olson, S 1950 
Grant Osberg, WASH 1981 
Frederick Parkin, COR 1963 
David Pasahow, K 1974 
George Pepall, TOR 1967 
Daniel Peterson, WIS 1977 
Allen Phipps, CAL 1961 
Charles Porter, K 1946 
Robert Price, K 1958 
Joseph Quinn, JH 2009 
David Rakov, UN 1970 
Donald Read, COR 1950 
Thomas Redman, MI 1978 
Donald Sanders, WASH 1952 
Peter Schmidt, WASH 1943 
Henry Sharpe, BRN 1945 
Jeffery Sheaffer, JH 1990 
Robert Shultz, ILL 1975 
David Sill, JH 1987 
Andrew Siwulec, JH 1970 
Glenn Smith, K 1986 
William Smith, HAM 1980 
William Solloway, BC 1951 
John Sproul, CAL 1945 
Stephen Steinberg, HAM 1966 
Dieldred Storm, R 1960 
Howard Strickler, WASH 1963 
John Symons, K 1961 
Harvey Taylor, S 1967 
Brian Thill, WIS 1999 
Jay Traverso, MI 1986 

James Tucker, MIN 1960 
John Tuttle, COR 1981 
Andreas Ueland, MIN 1974 
Laszlo Valachi, UN 1961 
Lee Van Voris, K 1967 
Steven Viktora, CHI 1969 
Benjamin Wade, JH 1963 
William Waldron, HAM 1958 
John Wallace, ILL 1967 
Robert Walter, JH 1992 
Bradley Watters, WASH 1979 
Jacob Weiner, MDSX 2013 
Ray Weisenburger, ILL 1956 
Roger Werner, PK 1972 
Stephen Whitlatch, MI 1975 
William Wilder, MCG 1946 
Cress Williamson, CAL 1955 
James Wogsland, MIN 1953 
Donald Wright, WIS 1962 
James Yates, P 1960 
Charles Young, HAM 1968 
Roger Zaenglein, R 1948 !
OTHER GIFTS (UNDER $100) 
Gordon Anderson, COR 1958 
F Andrews, K 1952 
Walter Bauman, MI 1953 
Elliott Blodgett, BDN 1951 
David Brown, COR 1958 
James Carter, S 1956 
Albert Clark, CAL 1960 
Robert Cole, ILL 1969 
Iain Currie, R 1982 
Stefan Cushman, VIR 1991 
Brian Davis, VIR 1999 
Jay De Sibour, BRN 1962 
Arthur Delmhorst, COL 1960 
Jeffrey Dorries, ILL 1987 
Herbert Dorsey, JH 1962 
Leroy Elmquist, WASH 1952 
Thomas Erdmann, N 1962 
Paul Feyling, BDN 1965 
Michael Foster, LP 1995 
Ralph Fraser, WASH 1951 
Paul Gaffney, MI 1977 
William Galbraith, MIN 1987 
Rahul Garg, MASS 2012 
Richard Goode, PK 1976 
Charles Greaves, K 1957 
Andrew Grieve, ILL 1996 
Christopher Hagen, WASH 1991 
William Hart, SB 1971 
George Hartmann, K 1952 
William Herrmannsfeldt, MI 1953 
John Hooson, WIS 1963 
Donald Hudson, N 1950 
Craig Ingraham, R 1969 
C Wesley Jackson, MID 1955 
Noah Kaufman, VIR 1999 
Juri Keerdoja, N 1966 
Edward Kimak, CHI 1965 
Alexander King, MASS 2009 
John Klooster, CHI 1954 

Harry Kroger, R 1957 
John Landers, HAM 1960 
Peter Lane, MASS 1981 
Paul Lieberman, CHI 1965 
Devin Listerman, MI 1991 
Robert Luce, BRN 1949 
Ted Lucien, MI 1978 
Robertson Mackay, HAM 1950 
John Magoto, MI 1972 
Orison Marden, PK 1953 
John Martin, ILL 1962 
Tom Mayor, NEZ 2004 
Foster McAllester, UN 1958 
Brendan McCaughey, VIR 1999 
Ralph McDermid, N 1958 
Michael Merrick, WASH 1982 
Alan Miller, UN 1969 
E Mortimer, PK 1957 
James Moyse, MI 1957 
Robert Nagel, ILL 1990 
Thomas Nelson, WIS 1954 
Nathaniel Nonoy, K 1994 
David Olson, WIS 1996 
William Oostenbrug, CHI 1943 
Anthony Pacelli, ILL 1992 
John Pachuta, VIR 1988 
Harold Pebbles, WASH 1958 
Raymond Pfeiffer, K 1968 
Gregory Pinson, Y 1994 
Roger Pogue, ILL 1965 
James Reed, MI 1968 
Samuel Reeder, HAM 1950 
Edgar Rummler, R 1952 
Rowland Rundle, COL 1949 
Bruce Schneidewind, WIS 1967 
David Snell, HAM 1964 
Llewellyn Snodgrass, PK 1982 
Wallace Spaulding, WASH 1951 
Robert Spaulding, K 1960 
William Stewart, WIS 1965 
H Stoke, CAL 1950 
David Strong, R 1952 
Paul Sutcliffe, MI 1969 
David Taft, K 1960 
Donald Thompson, MI 1961 
Liam Tripp, MASS 2013 
Charles Tuttle, CAL 1950 
Frederick Upton, P 1975 
Glen Vanlaningham, WASH 1952 
Sterling Ward, MI 1962 
Ken Whitehouse, BC 1971 
Edward Winslow, BC 1966 
John Wold, UN 1938 
Edward Yasuna, COL 1967 
William Zeeveld, JH 1960

2017 MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY PROJECT BEGINS 
About every five years, Alpha Delta Phi publishes a new Alumni Catalogue. We know 
how much our alumni like to reconnect with old friends and find new contacts. But we 
don’t want to publish a new alumni directory without your updated information. So 
please help us by responding when Publishing Concepts Inc. (PCI) sends you mail, 
email, or calls. Postcards from PCI will look similar to the sample to the left.  If you 
have any questions about the project, please contact the HQ at 508-226-1832.

8  |  XAIPE


